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Full Council – 12 July 2021 
 

Conservative Group Motion  
 

Protect Our Environment 
 
This Council notes the concerns of Brent Residents Against Asphalt Pavements, 
namely: 
 
a.  The basis for the Council’s policy adopted in May 2016 to replace paving slabs 

by asphalt when footways are being renewed; and   
 
b. The implementation and apparent further evolution of the policy up to the present 

time. 
 
This Council believes that: 
 

 The programme is atheistically ugly. 
 

 The programme is environmentally harmful. 
 

The programme is costly in comparison to replacing and repairing existing slab 
and or block paving. 

 

 The Residents were not and are not properly consulted and their views are 
ignored. 

 
This Council therefore calls on the Leader of the Council and the Cabinet to halt the 
roll out of this programme forthwith and revert to repair and replace the pavement like 
for like. 
 
Councillor Suresh Kansagra  
Kenton Ward 


